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P.O. Box 4484                                              Topeka, KS 66601

BOD Meeting
June 20, 2022 6:30pm –At the Cabana

Attendance: Board members -- Ronda, Ray, Karla, Arwyn, Kathy & 13 homeowners.

Agenda presented by Ronda.  

No previous minutes were presented. 
Karla presented monthly financial report.  

OLD BUSINESS
Maintenance: Updates on exterior light repairs was given. Ronda is making a list as she receives notice of broken ones. She is sending them on to College Hill. The work will be completed as they have time. It was noted that maintenance issued were being managed to keep some of the budget available through to the end of the year, in case of another December storm. 
Website: Karla gave an update on the new website. It is now live, it is mobile friendly, and new pictures were taken on June 20th for upload. The website address was given: pheasantruncondostopeka.com
Magnets: Ronda announced that new magnets with HOA board contact information and website had been ordered and should arrive at the end of the week. They would be passed out shortly after.
Insurance: Karla stated that according to the by-laws the HOA should have copies of the HO-6 policies held by individual homeowners. Ned thanked the board for the newsletter statement about proper HO-6 coverage. 
Homeowner Repairs: It was asked what had happened to the HOA imposed deadlines for homeowner repairs indicated by the Heritage Inspections Report. Ronda reported that the deadlines had been put aside as we try to coordinate rain guard removal, deck repairs, and the lack of contractors. 

NEW BUSINESS
Ronda announced the new board’s duties and the volunteers that will be helping. 
Karla is remaining treasurer.
Ray is vice president, assisting Karla with the upcoming budget. 
Arwyn is secretary, checking the HOA email, and filing liens if needed. 
Kathy is handling miscellaneous projects.
Ronda is coordinating all maintenance in addition to leading us as president. 

Volunteers include:
Lori: Contact for many of the contractors
Becky: Point person for the pool
Sharon Easterling: Coffee Club and possibly additional dinner’s out together

Pool will close on August 17th for painting. 

National Night Out will be August 6th from 4-7 at the Cabana. Food donated by local businesses. The K9 unit will come by. Ronda requested for additional ideas to make it more fun for everyone. 

The next meeting was scheduled for August 22nd at 6:30pm with location TBD

The regular meeting was adjourned at 7:13 pm.


Arwyn Henry
Secretary, PRHOA
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